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Dear colleagues

Many small-scale satellite projects (from cubesats to platform with 
weight < 50kg) are currently being developed in universities and 
institutes all around Europe. Since the majority of these satellites are 
operated in a LEO, their payload is often dedicated to space weather 
purposes. These satellites have the potential to considerably change the 
frame of the space weather observations. An additional advantage of 
these small-scale missions is that they allow very ambitious 
constellations as observation program and provide a platform for 
innovative, miniaturized space instruments for space weather 
observations. In our view it would be excellent to increase the 
visibility of and interaction amongst the research groups that have 
already started or plan to build small-scale missions. This session will 
give an overview of the existing small-scale satellite projects and will 
help the European space weather community to structure all these 
projects for better scientific and operational return.

We thus propose to built a COST action proposal (http://www.cost.eu/) to 
coordinate the science applications of these small satellites. We think 
important to be larger than only Space weather and built such an action 
for Earth environment from  Earth interiors (geodynano, sismology, etc) 
to space weather through  climate and ground observations. Discussions 
during the planned working meeting at the ESWW 12 in Ostende (25 
November) will initiate the work for the proposal writing.

_*You can diffuse this e-mail to every potentially interested person. If 
you cannot come to the the ESWW 12, you can express interest by writing 
to Mathieu Barthelemy (mathieu.barthelemy@obs.ujf-grenoble.fr)*_

With best regards

Mathieu Barthelemy, Margit Haberreiter, Joran Moen and Benedicte Escudier.
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